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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	819


	Bill #:
	HB 327


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to the prevailing wage. 


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Moore


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Local political subdivisions


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
Prevailing wage laws establish minimum wage rates for workers on certain public works projects. In Kentucky, prevailing wage rates must be paid when project costs exceed $250,000 (KRS 337.010). Under the bill, that threshold would increase to $1 million. That means only public works projects which cost more than $1 million would be required to pay prevailing wage rates. As a result, fewer public works projects would be subject to paying prevailing wage rates. 
Prevailing wage rates in Kentucky are established by the Labor Cabinet. Rates vary by worker type and location. For example, the prevailing wage rate for a bricklayer working on a public works project in Fayette County is $22.33 per hour; it is $18.30 per hour in Wayne County (Dept. of Labor).  

Under KRS 337.510(1), public authorities must notify the Labor Cabinet about specific construction projects and request prevailing wage rates for their locality. The cabinet maintains information about the project including when bids are advertised, when construction begins, the total project cost, and when construction is complete. 

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal effect of the bill is an expected moderate to significant decrease in expenditures for local governments. Research consistently shows that prevailing wage laws increase wage costs, thereby pushing up the total cost of public works projects. (See, for example, “An Analysis of Kentucky's Prevailing Wage Laws and Procedures” which was adopted by the Program Review and Investigations Committee in 2001.) 

Since the bill reduces the potential number of public works projects subject to the state’s prevailing wage law, local government costs—in the form of lower wage costs—are expected to decline concomitantly. 
To gauge the potential impact, records from the Kentucky Labor Cabinet’s Division of Employment Standards, Apprenticeship and Training were examined. Of 820 public works projects in 2010, 481 had an estimated cost greater than $250,000, but no more than $1 million.
 The total cost of these projects was $246.1 million. Assuming similar future total project costs, even a minimal reduction in wage costs caused by the elimination of prevailing wage rates will likely reduce local government costs by a moderate to significant amount. 
	Data Source(s):
	Kentucky Department of Labor, Prevailing Wage Determination
; 
LRC Research Report No. 304
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� Nonlocal projects, including university and state, were excluded on the basis of project name and description.


� http://www.labor.ky.gov/LaborInternet/
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